WASCO COUNTY UNDERGROUND

COORDINATING COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES

June 17, 2008
8:00 a.m. @ Momma Jane’s 
Attendance:

Greg Jensen

Crestline Construction

Pat Smith

ODOT

Arthur Smith

Wasco County Public Works

Jeff McCall

Wasco County Public Works

Mike Richardson
TD Irrigation

Ed Ortega

NWCPUD

Dale McCabe

City of The Dalles
Brenda Huskey

City of The Dalles

Jim Bailey

Wasco Electric

The meeting was called to order at 8:07 a.m. by President Dale McCabe.  
Minutes:

Minutes of the May meeting were approved as submitted.

Treasurer’s Report:
Arthur Smith gave the treasurer’s report.  We have a balance of $1,496.31 with no transactions all month. 
Damage Report:
Arthur presented the damage report for May.  City of The Dalles had one damage reported for an inaccurately marked line.  Damage information from Embarq and Charter Cable was not received. 
Gary Hyatt informed Arthur that NW Natural will be entering their damages on line and Arthur will have to go on-line and retrieve that information. 
Old Business:

What became of the luncheon meeting with Aric Cool?  Greg will ask Bill to let us know.
New Business:

None.
Round Table:

Arthur Smith & Jeff McCall  - Wasco County Public Works

· Let the County know if you have any up coming projects on Chenowith Creek Road from the Sevenmile turnoff to McDonald Way
· Prepping roads for chip sealing next week.  Threemile, Jap Hollow, Fred Ashley, Tygh Valley and Bakeoven Roads are all scheduled to be done
Ed Ortega - Northern Wasco County PUD

· Several new poles are being set
· Finishing up on the Joseph G. Wilson project
· Riverside Gymnastics Studio on River Road
· Crates 2 project
Dale McCabe - City of The Dalles Public Works
· Busy with projects at our new facility
· Installed a new water line down Terminal Street
· Working on designs for gravel streets
· Keeping up with general maintenance
Pat Smith– Oregon Dept. of Transportation
· Paving Highway 26 this week or next
· General maintenance
Mike Richardson – The Dalles Irrigation District
· One underground job going under Mill Creek Road with a 3’ water line
· Routine maintenance

Greg Jensen – Crestline Construction
· Finishing up with the Wicks Clearwell Project (connection went smoothly)
· Paving in front of McDonald’s at Lone Pine
· Modulars at schools
· Rattlesnake job

Jim Bailey – Wasco Electric
· Miscellaneous underground services out of town
· Replacing two miles of line going upstream from Maupin on the Deschutes Access Rd
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:29 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted, Brenda Huskey
